

February 7, 2023

Wylie Hobbs 11683 Pointe View Dr Longmont, CO 80503

RE: Response to Citizen Complaints CT4; Lyons Quarry; Permit File No. M-1977-208;

Dear Wylie Hobbs,

On January 11, 2023, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your written complaint (CT4), regarding the Lyons Quarry. The complaint was in regards to dust emissions originating at the site and travelling offsite to surrounding areas.

The Division has been in contact with the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment's Air Pollution Control Division (CDPHE) and County representatives regarding dust emissions. The Division is aware there are numerous dust complaints involving the site and both CDPHE and County representatives are reviewing those complaints. The Division will perform an inspection of the site to further investigate conditions at the site within our jurisdiction and will provide a copy of the inspection report to you when it is complete.

If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by telephone at **303-866-3567 x8114**, or by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.

Sincerely,

Patrick Lennberg Environmental Protection Specialist

cc: Jared Ebert, DRMS

ec: Scott Harcus, CEMEX, Inc., scotta.harcus@cemex.com

